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MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE COMMISSIONERS

PIPE LAKES PROTECTION AND REHABILITATION DISTRICT

MAY 16, 2008

2198 WEST PIPE LAKE COURT

ATTENDING:

Larry Bresina; Joe Errigo; Tom O’Hern; Dick Hollar; Carol Vantine

ABSENT:

Doug Rouzer

GUEST:

Lou Fornetti (representing Audit Committee)

The meeting was called to order by Carol Vantine, Commission Chair, at 4:02 PM.

The Agenda was unanimously approved as mailed.

The Minutes of the April 4, 2008 meeting were unanimously approved as submitted.

Lou Fornetti presented the Report of the Audit Committee for the year ending December 31, 2007.  Audit Committee members included Lou Fornetti, Mark Knutson and Sue Caughey.  Mr. Fornetti presented a set of recommendations which were  accepted by the Commissioners.  A motion to accept the 2007 Audit Committee Report was unanimously approved by the Commissioners.

Tom O’Hern presented a financial update for the period ending May 15, 2008.  The current  balance as of that date is $7991.36.  A full financial report for the period ending April 30, 2008 will be prepared for distribution at the Membership Meeting on May 24, 2008.

The Commission passed a motion requiring the signature of two officers (Chair and Treasurer) for all checks above $500.

The Commission passed a motion authorizing the Treasurer to destroy all unused checks in accordance with the recommendations of the Audit Committee.

The Commission passed a motion to allocate the $1,000 budgeted for Outer Watershed Projects in 2008 towards Enhanced Monitoring and Analysis of the northeast streams of North Pipe Lake.

Larry Bresina reviewed his power point presentation for the May 24, 2008 Membership Meeting and requested input from the Commissioners.   
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The Commissioners passed a motion approving two pending proposals for Shoreland Restoration matching grants (Peter McCall and Randy Alberg).  The District will match up to $150 for planning and up to $200 for plant materials.   

Carol Vantine reported on several submissions for the newsletter naming contest.    

Carol Vantine will designate three individuals (non board members) to serve as a Nominating Committee to fill two anticipated board vacancies.  Dick Hollar will not be seeking re-election as a commissioner.  Joe Errigo’s term as commissioner expires at the annual meeting in 2008.

Carol Vantine asked Joe Errigo to give a report on 2008 Goals at the May 24, 2008 Membership Meeting.  That report should highlight current volunteer opportunities and our ambitious goal of doubling the number of volunteers in five years.

The Commissioners discussed strategies to recruit participants for the Shoreland Restoration matching grant program.  

Carol Vantine reviewed the proposed agenda for the May 24 Membership Meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:02 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joseph Errigo,

Secretary

